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Ali Cotterill – Director/Editor 
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Logline: North Pole, NY is the story of a Christmas theme park and the dreamers who fight to 
keep it open against all odds. 
 
Tagline: The story of a theme park and the town that still believes. 
 
Short Synopsis: North Pole, NY is a documentary about Santa's Workshop, one of the very 
first theme parks in the U.S. Battling against a changing economy, the digital world, and a con-
man who tries to steal Christmas, the dreamers in one small town vow to keep the park open 
and the magic of Christmas alive all year. 
 
Full Synopsis:  North Pole, NY is a documentary about one of the first theme parks in the U.S., 
Santa’s Workshop, located in the Adirondack Mountains in upstate New York. The film follows 
the park’s current struggles to survive changing cultural, technological and economic realities, 
while placing it in the larger context of the history and decline of the American roadside 
attraction. 



 

  
Santa’s Workshop was founded in 1949 by entrepreneur Julian Reiss who was inspired by the 
beauty of the Adirondacks to build “Santa’s summer home.” For over 65 years, Santa’s 
Workshop/North Pole, New York has served as the economic driver of the small community of 
Wilmington, New York. North Pole, NY is a portrait of small town America. It shows both the 
beauty and struggle of the Adirondacks. 
  
During the theme park heyday of the 1950s and 60s, the Adirondacks were home to dozens of 
parks. Only Santa’s Workshop remains. Theme parks that had once thrived began to close one 
by one, or were bought by larger entities like Six Flags and filled with thrill-rides. Santa’s 
Workshop has resisted growth, relying on its Americana heritage to lure travelers. This strategy 
has resulted in both its preservation and its decline. 
  
While economic realities have challenged the park, changes in what it means to be a child have 
too. When the park opened in 1949, children believed in Santa until age 12; now the average 
age is 5. Santa’s Workshop creates a place where imagination thrives. In this way, the 
possibility of the closure of Santa’s Workshop mirrors the loss of imagination in our modern 
digital world.  
 

 
 

Director’s Statement 
 

As a child all of my family’s vacations were to theme parks and roadside attractions.  
In 2012, I visited Santa's Workshop with the intention of doing a larger documentary about the 
history of theme parks. But I became so enchanted with the park, the people, and the town of 
Wilmington that I decided to make the entire feature on Santa's Workshop. I want to share the 
magic of Santa's Workshop and North Pole, NY with the world. 



 

 
I was born in 1980, placing my childhood right between the analog and digital generations. I was 
part of the last generation to experience a pre-Internet childhood and there’s something truly 
magical about that. I believe that all that time I had to dream and play make-believe as a child 
made me the artist I am today. When I set out to make a film about theme parks, I imagined a 
love letter to my childhood; I was fueled by nostalgia. But as I began filming, it became clear 
that the decline of places like Santa’s Workshop is part of larger stories about economic 
dislocation in small town America, and the ceding of childhood imagination to corporatized and 
digitized fun. If theme parks, and Santa Claus himself, are fueled by the magic of believing, my 
film asks “What will we lose as a culture if we let places like Santa’s Workshop disappear?” 
 

THE FILMMAKERS 
 

 
Ali Cotterill, Director/Editor 

 
Ali Cotterill is an independent filmmaker based in Brooklyn, New York. Her shorts have 
screened at 100+ festivals around the world, won several awards, and been broadcast on Logo 
TV and Current TV. She also works as an editor, notably on the documentary feature UNITED 
IN ANGER: A HISTORY OF ACT UP, which had its premiere at MOMA's Documentary 
Fortnight (World) and Hot Docs (Canadian) and won Best Documentary at the Milan and 
Pittsburgh LGBT film festivals. NORTH POLE, NY, is her first feature. She was one of the six 
filmmakers selected for the DCTV 2016 Work-in-Progress Lab. 
 
 

 



 

 
Christa Orth, Producer 

 
Christa Orth is an independent producer and consultant based in Brooklyn, New York. She has 
collaborated with Ali Cotterill since 2004 on a number of short films that have screened at 100+ 
festivals around the world, won several awards, and been broadcast on Logo TV and Current 
TV. She served on the board of the MIX NYC queer experimental film festival, and served as a 
consultant on the documentary feature UNITED IN ANGER: A HISTORY OF ACT UP. Christa is 
a member of Film Fatales and works as the senior fundraising consultant at Wingo NYC, a 
boutique fundraising and design firm. 
 

 
Courtney Hermann, Consulting Producer, Co-Writer 

 
Courtney Hermann is an award-winning independent documentary filmmaker from 
Portland, Oregon. Her credits include CRYING EARTH RISE UP (2015), EXOTIC WORLD AND 
THE BURLESQUE REVIVAL (2012) and STANDING SILENT NATION (2007). CRYING 
EARTH was funded by the Corporation for Public Broadcasting's Vision Maker Media and 
distributed to Public Television nationwide through NETA. STANDING SILENT NATION aired 
nationally on PBS’s documentary series, P.O.V., was favorably reviewed by The New York 
Times, and featured at the Smithsonian Institution’s Museum of the American Indian. Courtney 
is on the faculty of the School of Theater and Film at Portland State University. 
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